
Board Sends Proposed Amendments to the Board’s Procedural Rules to Second 
Notice 

 
The Illinois Pollution Control Board, on December 2, 2004, proposed procedural rule 
amendments for second-notice review by the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 
(JCAR).  These rule changes are being addressed in docket R04-24, entitled Amendments 
to the Board’s Procedural Rules To Accommodate New Statutory Provisions:  35 Ill. 
Adm. Code 101-130.  Upon final adoption, the proposed rules would reflect provisions of 
the new State Officials and Employees Ethics Act, and amendments to the Environmental 
Protection Act and the Administrative Procedure Act. 
 
Among the Environmental Protection Act amendments that need to be reflected in the 
Board’s procedural rules are provisions for the Board to accept settlements in citizen 
enforcement actions without a public hearing, provisions for streamlined rulemaking to 
update incorporations by reference, and provisions for the Illinois Environmental 
Protection Agency, rather than the Board, to issue provisional variances.  Another 
Environmental Protection Act amendment reduced the number of Board Members from 
seven to five and the number of affirmative votes required for a Board decision from four 
to three. 
 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in 
rulemaking records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the 
Web without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s 
office at 312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office. 
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